MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE GREAT WOLFORD PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON TUESDAY 8th JANUARY 2019 IN THE CHURCH
PRESENT:  Councillor Mrs. Lynn Mathias in the chair and Councillors Mrs. Jennifer Green, Mr. Steve Duck, Mrs. Lynn Bryan and Mr. Paul Riley plus the Clerk Mrs. Janet Piller. County Councillor Mrs. Jo Barker and District Councillor Mr. Stephen Gray were also present.    There were ten members of the public present.  
MINUTES:  The Minutes of the meeting held on 13th November 2018 were approved and signed.
Matters arising:  (a) Grit bins: it was reported that despite reminders to WCC the two village grit bins had yet to be refilled for the winter.  Councillor Mrs. Jo Barker undertook to follow this up. 
(b) Following the query at the previous meeting, it was reported that the Parish Council had existing powers to respond to an application for funds for a specified purpose from Wolfords Village Hall.  
PLANNING:  (a) It was reported that approval had been granted by SDC for the following application: 
10 Carters Leaze: Tree felling (reference number 18/03110/TREE).  
(b)  It was noted that the next meeting of the WALC in Stratford on 13th February 2019, to which all Councillors were invited, would cover the topic “Planning procedures with Stratford District Council”. 
UPDATE TO VILLAGE DESIGN STATEMENT (VDS):  Councillor Mrs. Green reported that SDC had responded to the draft updated VDS with helpful comments.  It would appear shortly on the Parish Council website for final comments before returning to SDC for formal Cabinet approval.  
UPDATE ON PUB SITUATION:  The Chairman reported on a meeting she had attended earlier the same day between representatives of the Wolford Pub Campaign Group and Councillor Mr. Tony Jefferson (Leader of SDC Council) and Mr. Tony Parks (Head of SDC Technical and Community Services) to request a Compulsory Purchase Order (CPU) in respect of the pub together with an independent valuation of the property which was needed in view of the unrealistically high price asked by the owners..  The involvement of the village community in the Campaign had been emphasised and it had been stated that the cost of these actions would be underwritten by the Campaign.  The Chairman reported that the request would require SDC Cabinet consideration which could take two months and that application had also been made to the Listed Buildings inspectorate in respect of the deterioration of the property.  It was further reported that the active involvement of the SDC Enforcement Officer continued.  It was agreed that if, in due course, the Parish Council was to  be involved in arrangements for the ownership of the pub then  appropriate legal advice would need to be sought.     
CODE OF CONDUCT:  It was noted that the SDC Social Media Policy (linked with the SDC Model Code of Conduct) had recently been updated, copies of which had been circulated to all Councillors.  It was proposed by the Chairman, seconded by Councillor Lynn Bryan and unanimously agreed that the full amended SDC Code of Conduct be adopted by the Council.  

PARISH COUNCIL ELECTIONS:  It was noted that Parish Council elections would take place on 2nd May 2019.  It was noted that public information would be widely circulated and full details of election arrangements would be available nearer the time.  For purposes of setting the parish precept for 2019/20 (see below under Finance) consideration was given to the cost of the elections to be born by the Parish Council and it was reported that estimates between £500 and £l,000 had been offered by WALC and SDC.  It was agreed that the sum of £750 be earmarked in the precept for the elections, any surplus funds that might remain unspent to be carried forward into the precept for the following year. 
CORRESPONDENCE:  The following were reported and noted and would be circulated to Councillors for information: (a) Final version of SDC’s Tree Management Protocol (held on file); (b) Notification of SDC’s bid for Government funding to improve fast  broadband connectivity; (c) Notice from the office of the Police and Crime Commissioner for Warwickshire that there would be no adverse impact on local policing following the end of the alliance with West Mercia Police; (d) Newsletter from WALC; (e) Other general correspondence and circulars.  
FINANCE: (a) It was reported that the following payment had been made since the last meeting:
£47.98p to Janet Piller in reimbursement of online purchase of replacement pads for the village defibrillator (supplier: Medisave)
(b) The following payment was unanimously approved, proposed by Councillor Mrs. Green and seconded by Councillor Mr. Duck:

£70 to William Brittain-Jones for erection of village map on the Green.

(c) Following discussion and including the decision on the figure to be budgeted for the 2019 parish election (see above under Parish Council Elections), it was proposed by the Chairman,    seconded by Councillor Mrs Green and agreed unanimously that the 2019/20 precept be set at £3,500.  It was further agreed that a breakdown explanation of this figure should appear in the next Parish Newsletter.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS:  (a) Councillor Mrs Green reported that the “Nextdoor” letters/postcards received by some residents related to an online network promoting recommendations for local traders, neighbourhood events, locally issues, etc.  Good reports of its activities had been received but she had been unaware that this circulation had taken place. 
DATE OF NEXT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING:  It was noted that the date of the next meeting would be Tuesday 12th March 2019 at 8.00 pm in the church.
The following meeting (Annual Meeting) would take place on Tuesday 21st May at 7.30 pm in       the church.

